THE TEDORE FAMILY Show TEA TREE GULLY S.A. 5091

Tea Tree Gully Athletics Centre Inc.

Annual Reports

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING - WEDNESDAY, MAY 5th. 1982. 7.30 p.m.
ST. AGNES HEALTH CENTRE.

PRESIDENT'S REPORT 1981/1982.

The past twelve months have been extremely successful for both our Little Athletes and Senior Athletes and I would like to congratulate everyone involved, both on and off the field for their magnificent efforts. The Treasurer's report shows that once again our Fund Raising Officer and his team did an excellent job, despite the disappointments of some fund raising ventures in which a few people worked hard for small financial returns.

The next twelve months could prove to be the most important year since the formation of Tea Tree Gully Little Athletics, which incidently will be ten years old in November, 1982. Firstlý it is hoped that an amenities building will be completed on Bulkana Oval before next years A.G.M. The Centre has had many disappointments over the years with regards to a permanent home but I think our hopes will become reality this time. The building our Centre hopes to erect can be completed in two phases but if our application for a grant from the State Government is successful then both phases will be completed together.

The next twelve months are also important for our athletes. Our Little Athletes proved to be the top Centre in Sth. Australia and I'm sure that they will be under intense pressure from other centres for that coveted position. The Senior Athletes could be on the verge of becoming an 'A' grade team in Senior competition, a prospect which

seemed impossible just over two years ago.

It is vital in the coming year to continue our fund raising efforts, not only for the proposed new building but also for general running costs. The cost alone of hiring Bulkana Oval for next season will be \$920, which is an increase of 33 ± 3 on last years cost and as the Treasurer's Report shows this is only a small part of our total expenditure. I'm pleased to say that recently some new volunteers have come forward to assist at our Bingo Sessions, which

is our main fund raising activity.

I would like to congratulate the Publicity & Promotions Committee on their efforts during the past year, although under staffed they still managed to have the "Gully Runner" printed and distributed regularly. Because of their lack of numbers they were not able to fullfill all their aims so it is important to get as many people as possible on the new committee to lessen the workload for everyone

and to give our Centre the publicity it deserves.

In conclusion I would like to thank everyone who was involved in the overall success of our Centre in the past twelve months. important twelve months will begin with the election of new committees at the A.G.M. I hope that all members will make an effort to attend this meeting of YOUR Centre and that all vacant positions will be filled then, unlike last year when seven positions were still vacant at the conclusion of the meeting.

RAY TEDORE.

COACHING AND EDUCATION REPORT

With the 1981/82 season drawing to a close it is time to take stock of the seasons activities from a coaching and education point of view. It is disappointing to report that the many educational opportunities available for coaches, both beginners and advanced, were in general poorly attended. Four people took advantage of the Grade I coaching courses and two attended a preliminary coaching course. There is no doubt the Grade I coaching acceditation courses have a few weaknesses, however, the good points far outweigh the bad points and our centre benefits from the input of new coaches with new ideas. Every club should make a determined effort to ensure they identify their coaching requirements for the coming season and take steps to secure places on the Grade I courses as they become available.

Officials education faired a little better with twelve people attending the locally conducted Officials Course for LAs. Regrettably only one B grade official qualified, consequently the Little Athletics Centre can look forward to a shortage of B grade officials unless action is initiated to qualify some of the hordes of registered C grade officials available.

One coaching aspect observed in our centre and considered worth commenting on is training of young athletes — seven to fifteen years age group. Parents, children and unfortunately some coaches have adopted rigorous and repetitive training regimens in order to improve performances. It is generally accepted by leading coaches and sports medical authorities that young people should develop their athletic prowess and physical fitness by participation in a variety of physical activities. Adult training regimens will, in the long term, be detrimental to the development of the young athlete. I urge all coaches and parents to remember the prime aim should be to develop children to become adult athletes not to train children to be the best thirteen year old athlete in the world.

If and when we acquire our own club rooms the coaching and education officer will be able to play a more active role in the development of the centre. Until that time communications will continue to limit the ability of the Coaching and Education Officer to be as effective as he may wish to be.

My thanks to the many dedicated and hardworking people who have helped to keep TTAC ticking over during what has been a rewarding and successful athletic season. I wish all members the best of luck for the coming years competition.

J.H. DUNCAN Coaching and Education Officer

FUND RAISING REPORT

In the past year 12 raffles were held and raised \$467.10. Two Marc Anthony parties were held and the gifts from these parties were most of the prizes for the raffles. The Xmas hamper was the biggest success, with donations coming from many people in L.A. and Seniors, and some sponsors. Our biggest prize value Of \$100 was donated by Mr and Mrs Carich, L.A.

Two bottle drives were held, but unfortunately the response was very poor. As always it seems to be the same small band who are prepared to do the work. For an hours work by many people this could be a great fund raiser, especially since the bottle drive collector is giving 5cents per dozen more than any other collector.

It was suggested before the summer season, that if the members of T.T.G.A.C. would not go to the bingo evenings, that we would bring it to you in the form of Instant Bingo. This was tried for a few weeks, but found that it wasn't worth having somebody sit at a table all day long for the returns gained. Never the less, it was introduced to our Monday night bingo and has proved to be a great success. Provided we can gain more help I do think it will help swell funds raised at our Tuesday night venue. Since it's introduction, we have raised \$2808, from this a purchase price \$540, tax and licence approx \$60 neis the club \$2208, approx.

Our Monday and Tuesday nights bingo is still this Clubs biggest fund raising activity. This year saw our ranks depleted with the loss of two callers through work and family commitments. Both Bill Harrison and Alan Cocks were members of the Tuesday night team, but thanks to Dave Brown (who calls and keeps the books in order) and Vera Harrison (who helps set up, sell books and clean away) who have transferred over from Mondays, the problem is eased but not cured. We are still short of a caller for both nights, and could do with help to sell both bingo and instant tickets. Should any of our hard workers take a holiday or even fall sick, without relief, the work becomes harder. There is nothing to stop anybody from helping and having a game of bingo as well.

I would like to thank the fund raising team for their support during the last year. You may note that many of these names perform more than one task within the club.

Ladies

Brenda Lane
Kath Matthews
Pat Leckey
Vera Harrison
Barbara Allen
Janet Moyes
Kath Davis

Gentlemen

Dave Brown Peter Hughes Tony Davis Ray Tedore

RON LANE.

Publicity and Promotions Report

1982/82

The continuing task of promoting and publicising T.T.G.A.C. in our area has had mixed success this year despite the dedicated efforts of our committee.

The efforts of this committee again enabled us to find sufficient sponsors among local businesses to produce the "Gully Runner" regularly. We appreciate the support given by these

businesses and hope that members support them.

The magazine is the most tangible evidence of the activities of Barbara Borlace, Pauline Carman, Denise Cutts, Dianne Lockwood, Helen Milligan, Judy Whiteland and for part of the year, Bev Ramsay. The photos, enjoyed by so many, would not have been possible without the special efforts of our photographers, Keith Lomman, Roy Barber and Adrienne Earl. Our thanks to them for their special efforts.

Some aspects of our task have not been fulfilled as well as we would hope and some of our efforts have not been as successful as we would desire. This year the normal promotion of Little Athletics through the school did not appear to yield results which justified the effort involved and some re thinking of this approach

may be nessary in the future.

Similarly, the Committee believed that they were unable to fully promote the Centre in the Community via information in "The Messenger". Our efforts there were somewhat limited, although Judy Whiteland's sterling efforts ensued that some Little Athletics results did go to press. This omission, noted and commented upon by a few, was solelydue to the existing workload of committee members.

The committee recognises this shortcoming and would welcome extra members to share the load. No experience is necessary and the committee functions in a casual, friendly yet effective manner.

A number of the committee are prepared to continue to work on the magazine but the appointment of a Publicity and Promotions Officer to co-ordinate the promotion of the Centre in the Community would certainly be advantageous. This person could be assured of support from the committee.

In conclusion, on behalf of the committee I extend our thanks to those members who are retiring and thank them for the efforts over the last three years and I look forward to welcoming new

members to our committee.

Dianne Lockwood for the Pub & Prom Sub Committee.

SENIOR PRESIDENT'S REPORT

The 81/82 season is over and has proved to be the most successful that the Seniors have ever had. Although we did not win any of the Graded competition Finals, our girls came 2nd. in 'B' grade to Combined Teachers College, which is no mean feat! The men entered all five grade Finals, achieving two 2nds, and three 3rds.

It has almost been a coming of age for us, we are starting to live up to the title Beniors, not just an extension of Little Athletics. By careful planning and hard work we have gradually worked our way up in the graded competition and we are starting to attract more experienced athletes I feel I must explain my statement about not just an extension of Little Athletics — for I am sure some people will not understand what I mean. I certainly do not mean to belittle the L.A.'s and of course the Seniors was formed so that L.A.'s may continue with athletics when they finish U/13s. The big problem that has arisen is that the number of children coming through to Seniors is only keeping pace with the drop-off rate, also that this influx only happens once a year. Therefore it has been necessary to attract some 'instant senior aths.'

The most essential effort of all club members this coming year must surely be the building of the club rooms. Our development committee is working as fast as it is allowed, but it has not been an easy task, full of frustration and certainly very little co-operation from the bodies that it has to deal with. Nevertheless we seem to be very close to an agreement with the T.T.G. Council as to the sighting and the type of building we want. Obviously we cannot expect everyone to be on a committee, but what each of you can do is to support all the Fund Raising efforts. I don't know if you are aware but our building could cost in excess of \$150,000 and as most of you are aware the majority of the Fund Raising is done by a few people running Bingo twice a week. The only other source of income is your \$5 membership fee - and that doesn't even cover the cost of the hiring fee for Bulkana Oval - \$900! It is being considered that part of your winter conditioning programme might be the digging of the building foundations:

I would like to thank that willing but small band of people that make up our contingent of officials, not once last season did we fall short of our quota. It is not easy to go and stand out in the middle of O.S.F. when it is 40oC plus, it was certainly made a little easier by the provision of the very welcome ice water that was made available to everyone thanks to Kath Davis and Ron Lane. One thing that was abvious to all that attended O.S.F. this year was the support that our athletes and club was receiving

Senior Presidents Report (cont.)

from all members, friends and parents, our numbers are not large but the noise and cheering that goes on during competition, I am sure that everyone else thinks T.T.G. is twice as big as we really are!

What of the future? Very Good I should think if we can continue to develop at the same rate as the last year. We are very lucky to have a very hard working, stable and harmonious committee (which I understand have all agreed to stand again) - mad fools!! Let's not forget the coaches, for without their time and effort the whole thing would not be possible. Coupling the higher standards of our athletes, the new club rooms and the high morale of everyone who knows what the future holds!!!

T.T.G Athletics Senior Report

1981/82 Season

The 1981/82 season certainly saw Tea Tree Gully 'come of age' as a club and win recognition as a competitor in the Association.

In the afternoon competition T.T.G. was the only club to have 100% success by qualifying for the finals in all grades it entered in the Interclub competition.

A premiership remained elusive, but considering our relatively small numbers the following results speak volumes about the club spirit and efforts of athletes.

Senior Men	Junior Men							
C grade - 2nd E grade - 3rd	A grade - 3rd C grade - 3rd							
Sub Junior Men	Senior Women							
B grade - 3rd	B grade - 2nd							

Our morning competitors were also far from disgraced and many fine performances were recorded during the year. One disappointing aspect in the morning was the decline in numbers amongst the boys and next year a Team Manager for morning competitors will be appointed to co-ordinate activity and provide some personal support for these younger athletes.

The actual membership of the Senior Club is shown below.

<u>Men</u>		Women	
Sub. Juvenile Juvenile Sub Junior Junior Seniors	3 9 6 10 18	Juvenile Sub Juniors Juniors Seniors	2 18 7 2
Officials	14		

The most encouraging aspect this year has been the growth of membership among Senior men and this augurs well for competition next season.

Another pleasing factor was the availability of officials during the year and not once during the season did TTG fail to supply its quota. As the club grows, though, increased officials will be required.

The team spirit among members this year has been excellent and has been reflected in the social activities during the year. Similarly the Senior Sub-Committee has functioned in a smooth and friendly manner during the year and my thanks go to all members of the Committee for their support during the year.

Prospects for next year are good and with the continued support of athletes, coaches, officials, committee members and parents we can look forward to another successful year.

Dianne Lockwood. Senior Secretary.

LITTLE aTHLETICS PRESIDENT'S REPORT 1981/82

At the commencement of Season 1981/82 not all Committee positions were filled, but as time progressed they were. The Publicity and Promotions Committee decided to function without a head, but they did send regular delegates to all meetings. Grounds and Equipment also worked as a Sub-Cimmittee, but after a while, Mr. Dave Brown took on the position of Grounds and Equipment Officer. Unfortunately, the Social Committee was quite late in being formed, and thi meant that social activitics were kept to a minimum. Hopefully, next season, will see all positions filled as soon as possible, so that the Committee can function as it should.

Two members of our Committee represented us at Association level. Mrs. Loralic Dunn attended delegates meetings, as well as being a member of the Officials' Club Committee. Mr. Graham Sullivan was a member of the Technical and Competitions Sub-Committee as well as President of the Eastern Zone. Our thanks must go to them for their extra efforts on our behalf. Congratulations also to Mrs. Dunn as she has been appointed Team Manageress for the State Team which will be competing in Hobart at the National Titles over Easter.

With reduced numbers the children have had to work very hard this season, but keeness has won through in the end. They were rewarded for their efforts by winning the Cross Country Finals and then taking out the Inter-Centre Final. The tea at McDonald's turned out to be one of great celebration for everyone who attended. I'm sure everyone would like to thank our Team Managers, Mrs. Duncan and Mr. Sinkinson for all their encouragement throughout the Beason.

Little Athletics could not run without the support and assistance of parents. "Thank you" to all who have given this throughout the season. Hopefully those who have obtained gradings will continue on to the next level this coming season. It is vital that this is done as we need as many qualified officials as possible. Those who are new to our Centre will find that getting 'involved' is very beneficial, so take the plunge.

TTGLA are once again being represented in the State Team. Jenny Wren and Gavin Duncan are the Little Athletes who have been selected. I'm sure you will join me in wishing them well in the National Titles. The rest of you can start training for the Cross Country season which is just around the corner.

Finally, I would like to thank my Committee for their support throughout the season and wish my successor all the best. Hopefully, we will see you at the AGM on May, 5th.

Denise Yard President Little Athletics LITTLE ATHLETICS - TEAM MANAGERS REPORT 1981-82
This season has been an exceptional one for Tea Tree
Gully Little Athletes for three reasons. The first being that
many successes the team has had throughout the year and the great
courage and determination of many individuals and thirdly, the
fine sportsmanship and good conduct shown throughout the season
by the team. As a "Family fun and fitness unit there is much to

be said for the organisation of "Little Athletics".

Unfortunately, one of our clubs struggled on with little support this year. However there are some emerging strong athletes in St. Agnes club, so with a little more help next season they may emerge and become stronger. We congratulate Modbury Club for their determination to keep the club system working. Their success was evident when they won the Gizelle Arens Trophy.

During 1981-82 the Tea Tree Gully Little Athletics Team achieved the following:-

- 1. Cross Country Championships Winner of both the girls and boys trophy.
- 2. Eastern Zone Inter/Centre won by Tea Tree Gully Centre by 854 points and provided the opportunity to contest the Inter Centre Finals on Feb. 28th '82.
- 3. Relays We ran second once again to Woodville. The girls performed magnificently. The U/9 girls set a new record in the Medley. Misfortune with our 2 strong boys teams U/12's and U/13's meant a loss of valuable points.
- 4. Peter Fullager Walks 2nd place. Thanks to Mr. Sinkinson we were able to field a very strong team and we moved up 2 places from last season.
- 5. Inter Centre Final Many fine performances on this day gave us the trophy. The day was filled with excitement and the children are to be congratulated on their fine sportsmanship and enthusiasm and committment to their team.
- 6. Zone Team Championships Many children from Tea Tree Gully competed on this day. The Eastern Zone came second to the Western Zone, a mere 44 points behind.

I would like to thank everyone for their support during the season. My thanks goes to Neville Sinkinson for his help during the year.

There are many parents who have volunteered to embark on a coaching course and this will ensure that the children receive adequate training and we will be able to continue with our fine record.

My thanks also goes to members of the Association who work so hard to make our venture of Family Fun and Fitness such a success.

Finally many thanks to The Team who have made my term as Team Manager one I will never forget.

Yours sincerely, Gwen Duncan Neville Sinkinson

GROUNDS & EQUIPMENT REPORT FOR SEASON 1981/82.

The 1981/82 season was relatively quiet as far as grounds &equipment were concerned. One reason for this was that no major initiatives were taken pending a decision on a permanent home for Tea Tree Gully Athletics Centre. Since we now appear likely to settle down at Bulkana Oval, and designs for club rooms, equipment storage rooms, etc are being proposed, some thought will soon have to be given to our future equipment needs. We could, for example, think about trolleys for the highjump bags and possibly for the hurdles, which would make the task of setting up the oval for home meetings much less physically demanding.

Another reason for the quiet year was that the last A.G.M. failed to elect a G & E Officer, and it wasn't until a few months later that I took on the position. Meanwhile Jim Duncan had been keeping the ball rolling by organizing pre-season working bees and arranging repairs to tents and watches etc; Keith Lomman overhauled

the Little Ath's hurdles, so we were able to start the summer season with most equipment in good condition.

A number of items will need some attention before next summer; long jump mats, high jump bags, timing stand cushions, canteen tent roof, discus net ropes, rats in the shed, water running into the shed, and, ... I could go on but this report is not allowed to go onto a second page. So the incoming G & E O is going to need lots of help. If he plays his cards right, of course, he/she doesn't actually have to do any of the work himself.

In last year's report, Adrian Earl suggested that each Club provide a G & E O who would be responsible for rostering members from his/her Club to help set up for meetings on Bulkana Oval. Modbury South did do that this season, and it demonstrated to the rest of us that it is the best (only) way to guarantee a predictable roll up on Sunday mornings. Gilbert Hurst was Modbury's G & E O and he decided to roster himself and his son every Sunday morning we were at Bulkana, so they win the prize for the most consistent helpers. At the risk of offending some of the other regulars, Terry Simon (BP) and Mal Dunn (BP) are two who also deserve special thanks. Generally speaking each Club pulled its weight most of the time, but on three Sunday mornings the system broke down and the setting up had to be done by three or four men. Eight to ten men can do the job in about an hour without exhausting themselves, but three or four cannot. I, of course, must accept responsibility for allowing the system to break down. 'I therefore recommend that Adrian's suggested rostering system be implemented, with the proviso that the larger Clubs should roster numbers of helpers proportional to their membership. Some members may recall that a similar scheme worked very well when Ron Lane did a stint as G & E O.

Finally, many thanks are also due to those who helped put away after the meetings - uphill too. It was always a case of "many hands

make light work."

Competition Officers Report

The 1981/82 Summer season was completed without cancellations, although one days competition with visiting club Salisbury had a reduced programme due to excessive heat. I would suggest that in future seasons the 38 degree ruling be adhered to as we the parents are not the competitors and do not have to perform in extreme conditions and therefore the children should not be expected to do so.

During the season we had competition with seven other centres, three at home and four away. One of these visiting clubs was newly formed Broadmeadows whose athletes competed in a walking programme for the first time as they do not have the coaching or judging facilities at their own club.

Due to numbers being down on the previous year and also some adjustments to the programmes the meetings ran smoothly and finished on most occasions at a reasonable time. The decision of the committee not to print the weekly programme in the programme booklet did not prove to be satisfactory with most people. It did however allow a more even spread of events per age group over the whole season. The exclusion of the 400 metre walks and 200 metre run for the under 6 age group and the inclusion of novely events proved to be popular.

In conclusion I would like to thank those people who regularly came forward to help in some capacity to get the competition under way. These people are the backbone of our club and on reflection to some of the other clubs I had visited this year we have

a stronger backbone than most.

Graham Sullivan.

OFFICIALS OFFICER'S REPORT

I would like to thank all the people that helped out and officiated throughout the season. Without their help we would

not be able to run our meetings.

Just after the start of the season we had about 12 people sit for and pass the "C" Grade course. Included in these were one under 13 boy, Stephen Moyse and John Dunn who was an under 13 Little Athlete the previous season.

At the present time we have about 20 "C" Grade Officials and 3 "B" Grade with Jim Duncan passing his "B" Grade this season.
The Officials Officer's Job is not a difficult Position to

carry out, especially if all parents are willing to help.

All of our meetings ran smoothly although we can always do with more help. The most difficult meetings to get help were at the O.S.F. Maybe this can be overcome next season by other Clubs supplying so many Officials for each O.S.F. meeting.
Once again I would like to thank all those people that made

my job a lot easier.

TERRY HOFMEYER.

LITTLE ATHLETICS RECORDER'S REPORT

This season TTGLAC has had its most successful year in Little Aths. At the Cross Country Championships in August we achieved the double for the first time by winning both the boys and girls sections from Mitchell Park.

We maintained our position of the previous year in the Relay Titles by coming second overall to Woodville.

In December 149 children turned out at 0.S.F. to win the Eastern Zone Competition and on Feb 28th 155 of our athletes turned on a great display to win for T.T.G. the Inter-Centre Final.

Once again we improved our standing in the Peter Fullager Walks to run a close second to the WoodvilleClub.

Our athletes also fared well at the State Individual Titles when 60 children from our Centre competed in 201 different events.

Medal Count

<u>Gold</u>	Silver	Bronze	Total	Grand Total		
B. G.	B. G.	B. G.	B. G.	7+7+		
4 9	5 11	8 7	17 27			

Interclub scoring was conducted on 14th February at Bulkana, the results being - 1st. Modbury, 2nd. Banksia Park, 3rd. Dernancourt, 4th. Modbury South, 5th TTG/St Agnes. Congratulations to the children of the Modbury Club for winning the Gisella Arens Trophy and for supporting their club so well on such a hot day.

State Best Performances were equalled or bettered on 7 occasions this year:-

U7 Tania Routleff (Shot)
U9 Tracy Sindinson (800m Walk)
2 x 200/2 x 400 Relay Team.
U10 Robyn Wren (High Jump)
U13 Cheryl Hurst (Long Jump)
(Triple Jump)
U12 Gavin Duncan (Long Jump)

Centre Best Performances were equalled or broken 73 times during the 1981/82 season.

Girls 38 C.B.P.'s Boys 35 C.B.P.'s

Congratulations to our State Team Representatives, Jenny Wren and Gavin Duncan and Loralie Dunn, Team Manageress.

There is a considerable amount of work involved in recording and thankfully there are people willing to help. Thanks go to my Assistant Recorder, Judy Sullivan, for looking after the boys books during the year. Thanks also to the ladies that recorded in the tent at Bulkana and to those that assisted when extra help was needed.

Joy Page. Chief Recorder - Little Aths.

REGISTRAR'S REPORT 1981-82

Registrations for the season totalled 201 as compared with 290 for the 1980-81 season.

Breakdown:	Boys	0	0	9	۰	۰	۰	0		۰		•			9	116
	Girls.	•	Đ		•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	•	0	9	85

201

Club Details:

201

BOYS	<u>B/</u>	Pk.	D/c	ourt	Modb	ury	Mod.	Sth	S/Ag	ne s	T.T	<u>.G</u> .	TO:	TAL
	N/R	R/R	N/R	R/R	N/R	R/R	N/R	R/R	N/R	R/R	N/R	R/R	N/R	R/R
U/7 U/8 U/9 U/10 U/11 U/12 U/13	136 - 211	474545	2+1-1-1-	2213331	1 2 1	1 3 3 2 1	1 1 1 2 1 2	- 31651	1	2 2 -	1	1 -	68 10 36 33	4 7 16 13 17 12 8
TOTAL	14	29	9	15	5	10	9	16	1	6	1	1	39	77
GIRLS												CX	-	
U/7 U/8 U/9 U/10 U/11 U/12 U/13	313114	- 4 6 10 3 2	2	3 2 2	1 - 2 -	1 1 1 3	3 1	1 16 - 1	2	1 1 1 - 1 -	1 1 -	2 1	1046226	1547567
TOTAL	13	25	14	7	3	5	6	9	2	4	2	5	30	55
TOTAL	27	54	13	22	8	15	15	25	3	10	3	6	69	132

This years registrations were down by 89. There were 63 more re-registrations than new registrations and this is the first time registrations of new children has been down. Banksia Park again had the most children registered and as in previous years the boys outnumbered the girls. Congratulations to all who made this season such a success.

LORALIE DUNN REGISTRAR.

REGISTRAR'S REPORT 1981-82

Registrations for the season totalled 201 as compared with 290 for the 1980-81 season.

Breakdown:	Boys
	201
Club Detail	Banksia Park

201

BOYS	<u>B/</u>	P <u>k</u>	D/c	ourt	Modb	ury	Mod.	Sth	S/Ag	ne s	T.1	r.G.	TOT	PAL.
	N/R	R/R	N/R	R/R	N/R	R/R	N/R	R/R	N/R	R/R	N/R	R/R	N/R	R/R
U/7 U/8 U/9 U/10 U/11 U/12 U/13	136 - 211	1474545	241	2 2 1 3 3 1	1 2 1	1 332	1 1 1 2 1 2	- 31651	1	2 2 -	1	1	68 10 36 33	4 7 16 13 17 128
TOTAL	14	29	9	15	5	10	9	16	1	6	1	1	39	77
GIRLS														
U/7 U/8 U/9 U/10 U/11 U/12 U/13	313114	- 4 6 10 3 2	2	3 2 2	1 2 -	1 - 1 3	2 3 1	11611	2	1 1 1 - 1 -	1 - 1	2 2 1	1046226	1547567
TOTAL	13	25	4	7	3	5	6	9	2	4	2	5	30	55
TOTAL	27	54	13	22	8	15	15	25	3	10	3	6	69	132

This years registrations were down by 89.

There were 63 more re-registrations than new registrations and this is the first time registrations of new children has been down. Banksia Park again had the most children registered and as in previous years the boys outnumbered the girls.

Congratulations to all who made this season such a success.

LORALIE DUNN REGISTRAR.

SOCIAL REPORT

This will be a short report as we did not have many social functions this year. Our first function was a Christmas party held after the relay championships. Father Christmas paid a visit to the children.

Next was a trip to McDonalds to celebrate a good win in the zone championships. 135 children joined us and because the children lined up quickly and quietly we were all fed in a short space of time.

We have tried presentations at camp, in a hall and in a park, and the numbers have been quite low, I gather from this, once the Little Aths season has finished, families have other interests.

It seems its "them and us" in social events as far as senior

It seems its "them and us" in social events as far as senior and L.A.'s go. I am social secretary of the centre but I only got to know about senior events when the family got an invitation as senior members. When we are making a big drive for our own club rooms I would like to see "them and us" become "We".

Thankyou to the Social Committee for their help.

LOLA WREN.

